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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2015-768
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 10, 2015
Committee(s) of Reference: F, TEU
Date of Analysis: November 12, 2015
Type of Action: Authorizing execution of project agreements with FDOT; designation of oversight department
Bill Summary: The bill approves a Local Agency Program (LAP) agreement between the City and the Florida Department of Transportation for the replacement of the Liberty Street bridge and Coastline Drive bridge structures utilizing, in part, Federal Highway Administration funding. The bill designates the Public Works Department as the City’s oversight agency for the project.
Background Information: The total project cost to replace the Liberty Street and a portion of the Coastline Drive structures over the St. Johns River is estimated at $37 million. The former courthouse parking lot will be removed and left as open water, and the Northbank Riverwalk will be rerouted around the new configuration of the over-water structures. Because the Coastline Drive and Liberty Street bridges are currently part of the FDOT’s 5 Year Work Program, Federal Highway Administration funding can be utilized for the reconstruction. This bill provides for adoption of a Local Agency Program agreement that will provide a total of $7.5 million in FHWA reimbursement to the project in FY20/21. The LAP must be approved and executed before the RFP for the repair project is released, which is scheduled for the end of January 2016.
Policy Impact Area: Federal funding utilization
Fiscal Impact: The bill authorizes execution of an agreement that will qualify the City to receive $7.5 million in FHWA reimbursement of project costs in FY20/21.
Analyst: Clements
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